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Monday 18 July 2022

Dear Parents

End of Year Letter- Y6

As we approach the end of the year I just wanted to say how very proud I am of all the children in
year 6 for everything they have achieved this year.   I cannot believe that this is the children’s final
week here at Grange Park! They have been an amazing year 6 and I know they will leave Grange Park
with many great moments, which I’m sure the children will remember!  The Year 6 show was
absolutely stunning and it was great to hear about the exciting things the children got up to at PGL
last week, and I know the children who were at school had a great time as well!  The children are now
looking forward to the Year 6 Leavers event on Thursday with the BBQ and inflatables on the school
field! Enjoy your final week year 6!

I would like to take this opportunity again to thank you all for your support over the years.  I know the
end of a week will be an emotional one for many!

End of Year Reports 2021/22
We are delighted to be sending home your child’s End of Year Report for 2021/22 today.  We hope
you will be just as proud of your child as we are.  The children have also completed a lovely review of
their year, which we hope you enjoy reading.   If you have any questions about your child’s report or
would like to arrange a telephone appointment with your child’s class teacher please contact your
child’s class teacher via the office email address and they’ll be more than happy to arrange a time to
speak to you.

Year 6 SATs
As you know your child took their national curriculum tests in English grammar, punctuation and
spelling, English reading and mathematics. The tests help measure the progress pupils have made
and identify if they need additional support in a certain area.  You will receive your child’s test results
today alongside your child’s end of term report:

● A scaled score of 100 or more means your child has achieved the standard
● A scaled score of 110 or more means your child has achieved higher standard

You will also receive your child’s teacher assessment judgement for English writing and science.
There is no higher standard for teacher assessment in Science.

As children develop at different rates, there will be some pupils who are achieving at, above or below
the expected standard for their age.  Your child’s class teacher is happy to discuss this with you.

Staffing News
This week we will sadly be saying goodbye to Michael Snowdon, Issie McAnuff, Suzanna Saunders and
Lauren Hazelwood as they are relocating outside of London to be closer to their families.  We will also
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be saying goodbye to Elena Yiapanis, who has been appointed as a Deputy Headteacher in another
school- congratulations Elena!  Koulla Christofides-Quinn and Thema Looby will also be leaving the
school.   I know you will join me in thanking them for all their hard work and wishing them all the very
best in their new ventures.

I’m pleased to say that Verity Over will be back from maternity leave in September and Ipek Mulla will
be going on maternity leave- welcome back Verity and good luck Ipek! Congratulations to Puja Mehta
who has had a baby boy, Puja and baby are doing well!

Congratulations to Ian Gregory, current Achievement Leader for Year 6, who has been appointed as
an Assistant Headteacher from September.  Ian will be leading Maths across the school.

Enjoy the rest of your week everyone.

With my very best wishes

Tijen Hassan
Headteacher


